
      

 

Board of Trustees  
Retreat Notes  

September 19-20, 2017 
 

Present: Chair Michael Vekich, Vice Chair Dawn Erlandson, Treasurer Jay Cowles, and 
Trustees Basil Ajuo, Ann Anaya, Alex Cirillo, Amanda Fredlund, 





 

The Executive Committee of the Leadership Council responded to a question about what keeps 
them awake at night. Some of their concerns included: declining enrollment, containing tuition, 
succession planning, and the diversity of our students.   
 

Wednesday, September 20 
Chair Vekich re-convened the retreat starting at 8:10 am.   
 
Search Updates 
Mark Carlson, Vice Chancellor for Human Resources, provided an update on the executive 
searches. In addition to the chancellor search, there are searches for: 
• Vice Chancellor for Human Resources 
• Executive Director, Internal Audit 
• President, Fond du Lac Tribal and Community College 
• President, Minnesota State Community and Technical College 
• President, Ridgewater College 
• President, Rochester Community and Technical College 
• President, St. Cloud State University 
• President, St. Cloud Technical and Community College 
 
The position profile for the chancellor search was distributed. The consultant is Wheless 
Par



 

higher education player will be appealing.  Disadvantages include perceptions if the interim 
chancellor is a candidate and collective bargaining.   
 
There was a discussion about the philosophy of growing our own candidates; especially with 
respect to presidential searches. Current policy says that interim candidates cannot apply for 
the position. Chair Vekich commented that there is precedence for appointing an interim. The 
policy can be, and has been suspended, in at least one instance.  
 
Strategic Priorities for the Board and Committees 
Board members met in small groups with their respective Cabinet members to discuss priorities 
for the year. Student association and bargaining unit leaders were invited to join the table 
discussions on strategic priorities for the Academic and Student Affairs, Audit, Executive, 
Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion, Finance and Facilities, and Human Resource Committees.  
 
Reflections and Closing  
Trustees were invited to reflect on the past two days. There was enthusiasm for the 
opportunity to explore together to work on some of the strategic challenges and opportunities.   
With risk, change, and opportunity, there has to be trust to do the work, and that was evident 
during the retreat. This is an opportunity to press the reset button in a positive way to 
strategize how to improve and be better. There is a sense that everyone understands the 
challenges and that there is a willingness to work collaboratively to get the work done.  
 
Interim Chancellor Malhotra noted that the challenges facing Minnesota State are exactly the 
same at other systems around the nation. How they respond will either move them ahead or 
fall behind. Minnesota State can be trail blazers and move forward.  
 
Chair Vekich thanked Dr. MacTaggart, the presidents, senior staff, and leaders of the bargaining 
units and student associations for their participation. 
 
The retreat ended at 11:40 am  
 


